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US 60/62 bridge closure in Alexander County, IL and 
Mississippi County, MO 

 
 

CAIRO - The Illinois Department of Transportation would like to alert motorists traveling 
in the Cairo area that the US 60/62 bridge over the Mississippi River will be closed to all 
traffic.  
 
The closure is scheduled to begin on Monday Oct. 2, 2023 and is scheduled to last until 
Oct. 1, 2024. 
 
This closure is necessary to perform major structural repairs. 
 
A marked detour will be in place to direct motorists.  Additional message boards and 
informational signs will also be utilized. 
 
For IDOT District 9 updates, follow us on Twitter at @IDOTDistrict9 or view area 
construction details on IDOT’s traveler information map on GettingAroundIllinois.com.  
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